
Dear Alumni and Friends:
It is such a privilege to be working with alumni who

hail from one of the most highly ranked Colleges of

Education on the East Coast. Each year more and more

college alumni reconnect with

their alma mater through



2 www.education.umd.edu

A Message from the Dean:
Enhancing Education 
Excellence: A Benjamin
Building Addition

In order to continue to excel in

both instruction and research,

we







1987 (cont.)
Flora (Prostoop) Gee (M.Ed.), Bowie, Md., directs a National
Association for the Education of Young Children (NAEYC) accredited
pre-school, which has been the recipient of a Judy Hoyer Grant for
three years. She has also been adjunct faculty at Prince George’s
Community College for 20 years and was nominated for the Small
Business of the Year by Prince George’s County Board of Trade.

Ginger Lenzmeier (B.S.), Pueblo, Colo., is an extension educator
with Colorado State University.

Robin Greenblat (B.A.), Olney, Md., is a resource room teacher at
Meadow Elementary School in Montgomery County.

Sharon (Kovens) Roseman (B.S), Ft. Lauderdale, Fla., is president
of Possibilities Counseling Services, P.A., providing psychotherapy serv-
ices to adults.

Susan DiVeta (M.A.), Longwood, Fla., is a resource teacher with St.
Mary Magdalen Catholic School.

1988
Shirley E. Geiss (B.S.), Lake Mary, Fla., is the assistant principal in
Volusai City Schools, Fla.

1989
Emily T. Slunt (Ph.D.), Silver Spring, Md., is the chairperson of the
Health Sciences Division at Howard Community College

Lacey (Beach) Bruno (B.S.), Germantown, Md., is proud to have
been a teacher for 11 years and continues to teach kindergarten at
Woodfield Elementary in Montgomery County.

William J. AuMiller (Ed.D.), LaVale, Md., serves as the superintend-
ent of schools for the Allegany County Board of Education.

1990
Diane Finley (Ph.D.), Crofton, Md., was recently promoted to full
professor at Prince George's Community College and eastern region
coordinator for the Council of Teachers of Undergraduate Psychology.

George R. Schmidt (Ph.D.), Severna Park, Md., retired in 2002
from his position as a language arts teacher in Anne Arundel County
Public Schools.

Linda R. Sanders (Ph.D.), Montgomery,Ala., is an associate 
professor at Auburn University.

Nam Hamberger (Ed.D.), Reading, Pa., is an associate professor in
the Department of Education at Alvernia College, where she is also
actively involved in college activities and several community service
organizations.

Sonya Wolf-Sutter (B.A.), Laurel, Md., works for Howard County
Public Schools as a school counselor in Ellicott City, Maryland.

Betsy Alperin (M.A.), Rockville, Md., has been appointed as the
assistant dean at University of Maryland-University College Graduate
School, working primarily on faculty activities, academic program
review/curriculum, budgeting, and special projects.

Jairo N. Fuertes (M.A.), New York, N.Y., has just received tenure
and promotion to associate professor at Fordham University.

1991
Erica Edelman (Ph.D.), Silver Spring, Md., works as a school psy-
chologist in the early intervention field in Montgomery County
Public Schools. She has three children, Leah(16),Avi(13), and Sam(9).

Laura Day Hanrieder (B.S.), Ventura, Calif., is an elementary
teacher in the Ojai Unified School District.

Synthia Shilling (B.A.), Baltimore, Md., is a staff attorney with Anne
Arundel County Public Schools.

1992
Debra E. Blackburn (B.S.), Windsor Mill, Md., is currently a
teacher at Baltimore Lutheran School and recently earned a private
pilot’s license.

Marie E. Finn (Ph.D., B.S. ’81), Frederick, Md., is the acting chair
of the Education Department at Hood College.

1993
Debbie Shpritz (Ph.D.), Owings Mills, Md., is the program director
for Palliative Care Education at the University of Maryland School 
of Medicine.

Deborah C. (Chambers) Davis (M.A.), Fairfax,Va., was married 
in October 2001 and is a school counselor in Fairfax County 
Public Schools.

Janice F. Almasi (Ph.D.), Williamsville, N.Y., has accepted a position
as the Carol Lee Robertson Endowed Professor of Literacy Education
at the University of Kentucky beginning January 2004.

Jill M. (Swackhamer) Kaplan (M.A.), Alexandria,Va., received the
Vera Mellen 2003 Employee of the Year Award from PRS, Inc., and is
certified rehabilitation counselor.

Lawrence A.Waters (Ph.D.), Muncie, Ind., serves as the dean of
admissions and enrollment services at Ball State University.

Linda Jackson Jones (Ph.D.), Mitchellville, Md., is a principal at
Carderock Springs Elementary School in Montgomery County.

Sheldon H. Dan (B.S.), Memphis,Tenn., is an instructor for 
transitional academic studies at the University of Memphis.

1994
Bob Waters (M.Ed.), Manteo, N.C., has been appointed director of
Alternative Programs for the Tyrrell County Public School System.

Tara K. (Brickley) Kuser (B.S.), Reisterstown, Md., is a second
grade teacher at Pinewood Elementary in Baltimore County.

Carol A. Hafen-Joseph (Ph.D.), Eldersburg, Md., is a professor of
English and developmental education at the Community College of
Baltimore County.

Greg Toya (M.A.), Davis, Calif., is assistant director of the Cross-
Cultural Center at the University of California-Davis.

1996
Robert L. Snyder (B.S.), Greenbelt, Md., spent much of this past
summer in Cuba as a participant with Pastors for Peace, helping deliver
humanitarian donations to Cuban seniors and elder care facilities.

Amy Wilms (M.Ed.), Redlands, Calif., has been elected executive
chair of the Consortium of Liberal Arts Schools and Independent
Colleges beginning July 2003.

1997
Barbara Liess (B.S.), Germantown, Md., is a special education
resource teacher in Montgomery County Public Schools.

Catherine E.Yehling (B.S.), LaPlata, Md., is a science teacher and
department chairperson in Charles County Public Schools.

Margaret Sullivan (Ph.D.), Sykesville, Md., is an associate professor
of mathematics at the College of Notre Dame of Maryland.

Jackie Geter-Hunter (M.Ed.), Laurel, Md., is the dean of students at
St.Timothy’s School in Baltimore.

1998
Janet Nickle (B.S.), College Park, Md., is an art teacher for The
Children's Guild.

Kara Walsh (B.S.), Bethesda, Md., is a third grade teacher at Burning
Tree Elementary in Montgomery County.

Lisa Libfeld (B.S.), Chicago, Ill., teaches kindergarten in Chicago
Public Schools.

1999
Brenda L. (Lin) Lee (M.Ed.), Lombard, Ill., is a fourth grade
teacher at the Lowell School in Wheaton.

Margaret E. Praff (Ed.D.), Millersville, Md., has recently been
appointed as director of staff development for Carroll County 
Public Schools.

Peggy Fowler (B.S.), Sterling,Va., has started her fourth year as a
biology teacher in Loudon County and became the school’s activities
coordinator and mentor for new teachers.

2000
Bernadette Wassmann (B.S.), Silver Spring, Md., is a special 
education resource teacher in Montgomery County Public Schools.

Dennis L. Kirkwood (Ed.D.), White Hall, Md., serving eighth year
as supervisor of science for Hartford County Public Schools. He has
also received the 2002 Chesapeake Bay Foundation Environmental
Educator of the Year.

Jennifer Zito (B.S.), Germantown, Md., works in the Montgomery
County Public Schools as a special education teacher.

Mary Levinson (Ph.D.), Columbia, Md., is a school psychologist
with Howard County Public Schools.

Thomas P. Sherwood, II (Ed.D.), Gettysburg, Pa., is a reading spe-
cialist at Rolling Acres Elementary School in Littlestown, Pa.

2001
Brenda I. Aversano (M.Ed.), Bethesda, Md., is a teacher at Oakland
Mills High School for the Howard County Public Schools.

David Fallick (M. Ed.), Silver Spring, Md., serves as a full-time
English as a Second Language faculty member at Montgomery College.

Deborah Linnell (Ph.D.), Normal, Ill., is an assistant professor in the
department of criminal justice sciences at Illinois State University.

We Would Like to Hear From You!
Please take a moment to fill out this form and return it to the College of Education. 
You can also use this form to request  information about our College of Education 
Alumni Chapter activities.
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